
Dear Noyce Program Participant,

This notice is being sent to you on behalf of the National Science Foundation’s Robert Noyce Teacher 
Scholarship Program to invite you to participate in a national study about the program.  The Noyce program 
encourages talented science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) majors and professionals to 
become K-12 mathematics and science teachers and supports the development of Master Teachers in science and 
mathematics.  The National Science Foundation (NSF) is an independent federal agency established in 1950 “to 
promote the progress of science; to advance the national health, prosperity, and welfare; and to secure the national
defense and for other purposes.” 

The NSF has commissioned Abt Associates, an independent research organization, to conduct the national 
evaluation.  Abt Associates is a recognized leader in policy, consulting, and program evaluation.  The study is 
designed to learn about the implementation and impact of the program through surveys of faculty members, 
students involved with Noyce teacher preparation programs and recent graduates, and K-12 administrators in 
schools where Noyce participants are teaching.  

Since you have participated in the Noyce Program, we value your perspective and hope that you will contribute to
this study by completing the secure online survey about your experiences with the program. The Abt Associates 
team will be sending you an email shortly from NoyceEval@opinioncast.com     containing more information along 
with a link to the survey. Please add this address to your safe sender list and look out for the invitation. The 
success of this evaluation depends on our ability to locate as many respondents as possible so we can learn about 
the effects of the program across awards. 

Through this study, we look forward to deepening our understanding of the implementation and outcomes of the 
Noyce program nationwide. If you have any concerns or questions about the evaluation, please contact Abt 
Associates via email at NoyceEval@abtassoc.com, or call the study’s toll-free number at 855-203-0307. Or, feel 
free to contact Connie Kubo Della-Piana (cdellapi@nsf.gov), Program Director who is responsible for evaluation 
in NSF’s Division of Undergraduate Education. Thank you in advance for helping with this important study.

Pursuant to 5 CFR 1320.5(b), an agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to an
information collection unless it displays a valid OMB control number.  The OMB control number for this 
collection is 3145-0217.  Public reporting burden for this collection of information is estimated to average 30 
minutes per response, including the time for reviewing instructions.  Send comments regarding this burden 
estimate and any other aspect of this collection of information, including suggestions for reducing this burden, to: 
Suzanne Plimpton, Reports Clearance Officer, Facilities and Operations Branch, Division of Administrative 
Services, National Science Foundation, Arlington, VA  22230.

Sincerely,

Joan Prival
Lead Program Director
Robert Noyce Teacher Scholarship Program
Division of Undergraduate Education
 

Connie Kubo Della-Piana
Program Director, Evaluation
Division of Undergraduate Education.
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